
 
 
 

 

               GREENE COUNTY COMMISSION 

                                           HAROLD BENGSCH                         BOB CIRTIN                               LINCOLN P.  HOUGH 

                                                             COMMISSIONER 1ST DISTRICT      PRESIDING COMMISSIONER       COMMISSIONER 2ND DISTRICT 

 

MINUTES 

Daily Briefing  

December 05, 2017 

Greene County Commission Office 

9:00 a.m. 

 

Present: Mailyn Jeffries, Kate Morris, Chris Coulter, Jeff Scott, Trysta Herzog, Chris Mericle, Bob 

Cirtin, Harold Bengsch, and Lincoln Hough.  

 

Mailyn Jeffries told the Commission that a new court administrator has been hired. Her name is 

Kylie Young and she has worked with OSCA for many years. Jeffries said interviews for medical 

examiners start next week. She also noted that there was a 20 percent increase in life insurance 

enrollments this year.  

 

Jeff Scott said sales tax for the month is not in yet, although it usually comes in by the third day 

of the month. He said the Budget Office is currently working on budget changes and budget 

discussion meetings. 

 

Chris Mericle presented a single source vendor purchase request from the Greene County 

Sheriff’s Office for a MILO Range. He said the required advertising has been met for this $25,000 

purchase of FAAC simulation equipment (firearms/weapons/etc. training) and the Sheriff is paying 

for it out of his discretionary account. It was noticed that there isn’t yet a purchase order made, 

and what records indicated so far in Eden is that the purchase is actually marked for a General 

Revenue line. Commission chose not to sign to approve the purchase until more discussion has 

been had with the Sheriff as to the funding source.  

 

Meeting adjourned.  

 


